From: Kyra Dunlop <kdunlop@thebluemountains.ca>

Sent: Friday, July 26, 2024 10:40 AM

To: Town Clerk <townclerk@thebluemountains.ca>

Subject: The Blue Mountains OPP Detachment Correspondence to Council dated July 26, 2024 Re

Town Newsletter Topic Request

Good morning,

The Blue Mountains OPP Detachment Board passed the following resolution at their July 17, 2024 regularly scheduled Board Meeting with respect to Item E.5 Board Member Suggestions for Inclusion on the Town Newsletter:

WHEREAS The Blue Mountains OPP Detachment Board confirms that the following topics are important information for residents of the municipality:

- 1. Promoting the CAMSafe Program; and
- 2. Expanded role of the OPP Detachment Board under the Community Safety and Policing Act and highlighting the members of the Board

THAT the Board directs staff to provide this motion directly to the August 26, 2024 Committee of the Whole Meeting as correspondence for Council consideration;

AND THAT the Board requests that Council direct the Town's Communications Division staff to work with the OPP Detachment staff and Detachment Board regarding the inclusion of the above-noted topics, and other topics, in future Town newsletters and/or publications, Carried.

Kindly include this email as correspondence on a Council Agenda for consideration. Thank you,



Kyra Dunlop

Deputy Clerk, BA (Hons)

Town of The Blue Mountains, 32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310, Thornbury, ON N0H 2P0

Tel: 519-599-3131 ext. 306| Fax: 519-599-7723

Email: kdunlop@thebluemountains.ca | Website: www.thebluemountains.ca

As part of providing <u>accessible customer service</u>, please let me know if you have any accommodation needs, require communication supports or alternate formats.